Bay Breeze Point

Homeowner’s Association (HOA)

July 19, 2011
RE:
Memorandum for the Record -- July 18, 2011 Meeting w/HOA's Legal Counsel 
Background:  During a May 11th meeting with the HOA's legal counsel, counsel suggested that a letter be sent to each of the (15) lot owners with a section(s) of white masonry fence/wall on their property reminding them of their responsibility to maintain the white masonry fence/wall on their property.  This letter should also stress the requirement for an ARB application if changes to the white masonry fence/wall are desired.   Suggested letter was drafted per counsel guidance and this draft was discussed during a July 18, 2011 meeting with counsel.  

Discussion:  HOA representatives presented a draft letter to Mr. Mike Inman (HOA legal counsel) that responded to his suggestion (that was included in his June 16, 2011 letter) for his review and comment.  Mr. Inman thought the draft letter covered the points he suggested and he endorsed sending it to the (15) lot owners with a section(s) of white masonry fence/wall on their property (draft letter attached).  To clarify the coordination of HOA legal counsel, Mr. Inman suggested adding the following statement at the bottom of the letter -- 
The contents of this letter were recommended by our HOA legal counsel (Mr. Mike Inman) and were reviewed and approved by counsel on July 18, 2011 @ 2:30 PM.
Related and other key subjects discussed with Mr. Inman during this meeting follow:
· Capital Reserves:  Counsel was briefed on the BOD's relocation of all capital reserves to operating reserves following the formal legal findings regarding the white masonry fence/wall.  Discussions followed regarding the HOA's responsibility to maintain the four sections of white fence/wall that's located on City of Norfolk property.  Counsel thought that the establishment of a capital reserve account to cover projected expenses to maintain the four sections of City owned white masonry fence/wall was a logical and proper action.  Actions Needed: BOD should discuss the establishment of a capital reserve account for the four sections of white masonry fence/wall.  If endorsed by the BOD, proposals should be sought to determine the potential future costs to maintain the four sections, then the BOD can take action to establish an appropriately funded capital account using some of the current excess reserve funds.  
· Use of Excess Reserves:  Counsel endorsed the approach of using excess reserve funds to reduce the annual lot assessments.  Counsel thought this was a logical and legal procedure that fairly distributed excess funds that were collected.  

· Common Interest/Element/Area:  Counsel was informed that several lot owners still believe the HOA should maintain the entire white masonry fence/wall even though the fence/wall is located on private properties and identified as a lot improvement for individual lots.  To accomplish this, Counsel could only identify one potential option: 1) all 15 lot owners who own a portion of the white masonry fence/wall would agree to donate the fence along with a section of their properties to the HOA along with easement/encroachment agreements; 2) gift proposal is presented to the BOD;  3) BOD obtains estimates of HOA costs if proposed gift is accepted by the HOA, e.g., cost to maintain, insurance, etc.; then 4) the gift option is presented to the entire HOA for their review and approval -- requires at least 2/3 approval vote of HOA (83 lots) to proceed.   
· BOD Authority to Waiver Governing Document Rules:  Counsel was briefed on several recent lot owner requests for waivers to either; 1) Declaration of Covenants, Restrictions, Reservations and Easements of Bay Breeze Point, or 2) ByLaws of Bay Breeze Point HOA.  Counsel stated that the BOD has no authority to waiver such rules and, in fact, it was the BOD's responsibility to enforce these approved rules.  If the homeowners find that a rule is not in the best interest of the HOA, such a rule can be changed via the approved process, e.g., if 25 % of the lot owners endorse a specific rule review and change then the BOD can present this to the entire HOA with a required 2/3 approval vote by the lot owners to change the rule.  
***Note: Declaration of Covenants, Restrictions, Reservations and Easements of Bay Breeze Point, Section 7.1 (s) "Exceptions" states the following: In certain special circumstances, the Board of Directors may issue variances exempting a particular Lot, Parcel or Common Area from any of the provisions of this Article VII.  Comment:  In the past, such exceptions were restricted to objective and not subjective facts.***
· ARB Process:  HOA representatives discussed the ARB process with counsel, i.e., 1) ARB application presented to ARB, then if ARB denies; 2) lot owner can request a BOD review/readdressal (at this point, counsel stressed that the BOD can only waiver non-governing document rules, e.g., ARB guidelines); 3) then, BOD schedules "Due Process Hearing", counsel stressed that the primary function of due process hearings were to establish future enforcement directions to include establishment of fines; 4) then, formal legal actions.  
In Summary:  Meeting with counsel was very productive.  Suggest HOA President meet with counsel at once annually to discuss HOA actions and directions.    
                   Jerry Baker

                            Jim Casey


Jerry Baker





Jim Casey
Atch.  Draft Letter
Attachment: Cover Letter 
July 28, 2011

RE.  White Masonry Fence/Wall Ownership and Potential Future Actions

First, the attached letter has been drafted and sent to you per our HOA legal counsel's (Mr. Mike Inman) directions.  The letter addresses your ownership and subsequent responsibilities for the white masonry fence/wall located on your lot.  

Second, a recap of the recent actions pertaining to the white masonry fence/wall follow: 

1)  A fencing study group was formed to review documentations and determine fence/wall ownership.  This study, referred to as Phase 1, ran from January 2010 to May 2010.

2) A follow-on study group was formed to identify potential future directions regarding fence/wall maintenance. This study, referred to as Phase 2, ran from June 2010 to October 2010. 

Copies of both of these study results can be found on our website: baybreezepoint-norfolk.org. To facilitate your review of the essential elements of these studies, I have uploaded executive summaries of each of these study group efforts on this website.  

Formal legal review of the Phase 1 results was performed in the fall of 2010 and made available to all HOA members including having the HOA legal counsel discuss his legal review and address questions during our November 2010 annual HOA meeting. 

Following the 2010 annual HOA meeting, the City of Norfolk has been working to update the easement and encroachment agreements for the area around the pumping station and our front entrance -- expect final updated agreements later this year.

Once the City of Norfolk finalizes the updated easement and encroachment agreements ~ November 2011,  if  interest justifies, a study  (Phase 3) could be performed with active participation open to the 15 white masonry fence/wall owners and other volunteers.  This study could look at the Phase 2 results, as well as other potential options, with the objective of developing an approach that can be presented to all Bay Breeze Point lot owners for their review and vote.   If you are interested in participating in a Phase 3 study, please contact our HOA property manager, Kimberly Cox @ The Property Shoppe, 3149 Shore Drive, Suite B, Virginia Beach, VA 23451.  

True Copy
Jim Casey

President

Atch: HOA Ownership Letter
Attachment: HOA Ownership Letter
July 28, 2011

Homeowner's Name

Address

RE.  Ownership of the White Masonry Fence/Wall 

Homeowner's Name:

After numerous inquiries, the Bay Breeze Point Homeowners Association's (HOA) Board of Directors (BOD) authorized and supported in-depth research to establish both the background and facts pertaining to the white masonry fence/wall that runs parallel to 30th Bay St and around our community entrance on Pleasant Ave.  These findings were provided to the HOA at the 2010 annual meeting with HOA's legal counsel available to answer any homeowner questions.  Research findings have been posted on our community website (www.baybreezepoint-norfolk.org) within the Meeting Minutes folder, e.g., May 2010 BOD Meeting Minutes. 

Research and subsequent legal reviews determined that the white masonry fence/wall is located entirely within individual  homeowner private properties and City of Norfolk property (four (4) sections of white masonry fence/wall that are near the pumping station  at the entrance to our community).   Based on this finding,  each property owner is responsible for maintaining the white masonry fence/wall located on their respective  properties according to Section 7.1.(n), Section 7.2, and Section 6.5 of the "Declaration of Covenants, Restrictions, Reservations and Easements of Bay Breeze Point".  Basically, the Sections identified highlight the fact that each lot owner is responsible for maintaining the fence/wall located on their property and that any alteration to these fences/walls must be prior approved by the ARB process.  

If you have any questions,  please address them to our HOA property manager, Kimberly Cox @ The Property Shoppe, 3149 Shore Drive, Suite B, Virginia Beach, VA 23451.  

True Copy

Jim Casey

President

***** The contents of this letter were recommended by our HOA legal counsel (Mr. Mike Inman) and were reviewed and approved by counsel on July 18, 2011 @ 2:30 PM. *****
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